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A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on 
25th March 2014
Present:  Cllrs S England (Chairman), Mrs K England, Mrs P van Gelderen, E Reall and        Mr G Dunn (Working Group)

       Also present: Cllr A Lowen
Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/03/27   Chairman’s remarks
                 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Richard Fieldsend of Welton Jays Ltd for his presentation on the proposed development on their site off Hackthorn Road prior to the meeting, he will also be presenting to Full Council on 14th April.
14/03/28   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Pikett and Greenway, having considered and accepted their reasons for absence.
14/03/29  
Disclosure of pecuniary interests
                None
14/03/30  Minutes
On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the notes of the meeting held on 21st January 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/03/31  Clerk’s report


      The Clerk had nothing to report.
14/03/32   Correspondence
        None
14/03/33   Financial matters

· Members were provided with a financial report to date.

· No expenditure required currently.
14/03/34   Neighbourhood Plan

· Mr Dunn reported from the Development Working Group – He is currently working on the Sustainability Scoping Report. Consult with Natural England etc. Community Open Days. Sallie Stead, Alan Stead, Nick Cheffins and he were present at the last meeting of the group. The Plan objectives have to meet the sustainability objectives.
· Lancaster Community Development Project – Cllr Lowen gave a report on their current situation with regard to the swimming pool and leisure development. The current Designated Area could be amended to include the school site subject to approval by WLDC who can issue a designated area modification/amendment order, consent would also be needed from Dunholme Parish Council for it not to be included in theirs. It is not just going to be a swimming pool, but also a leisure complex including gym and tennis courts. Charges for use of the facilities will be at the lowest cost and non profit making for community benefit. The estimated cost of the project is in the region of £3m. A meeting with LCC is being held next week for discussions regarding a possible £1m grant.
8.30pm Mr Dunn left the meeting

· Cllr England reported from the Planning Camp he attended in York from 23rd – 25th March organised by the Eden Project, Locality and Planning Aid. In his view it was 50% excellent, 25% good + 25% average. A representative from the Joseph Rowntree Foundation gave a presentation and they visited their new development at Derwenthorpe being delivered by David Wilson Homes. It had been a worthwhile exercise attending the camp.
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· Questionnaire – the results have proved quite interesting and the analysis has been carried out. A 22.61% return was achieved which is very good. A copy has been circulated to Councillors. A note of thanks to those who completed one has been put in the Welton News. The results will be fed into the Scoping report.

· Open Day – discussed briefly and possibly to be held on 10th May.

· Development presentation for the land to the rear and surrounding The Jays on Hackthorn Road as discussed, it had been indicated that it could include the building of a new medical centre and to team up with the developer on the adjacent site for which a planning application was submitted previously, but it is early days yet.
